
City of Bellefontaine Neighbors 

Planning and Zoning Minutes 

December 10, 2012 
 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stolte at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present:  Chairman Stolte; members Jennings, Borzymowski, Van Deven, Baker, Dillworth; City Engineer 

Lum, City Inspector Stocker and Alderman Migliazzo were excused. 

 

The minutes of the November 12, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by 

Van Deven and seconded by Dillworth.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Agenda: 

 

There were no items on the agenda for December.  The committee discussed some items brought up at the 

November meeting regarding the shingle recycling company inquiring about the property at 10950 Raftery 

Lane.  Chairman Stolte reported that City Engineer Lum contacted Mr. Mark Hejne, a representative of Earth 

City LLC,  via e-mail to answer some of the questions he had about starting the business in Bellefontaine 

Neighbors.  There has been no further contact with Mr. Hejna or Earth City LLC since City Engineer Lum’s e-

mail. 

       

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Borzymowski and seconded by Jennings. 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Bob Stolte 

 

The next meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission will be held on January 14, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  


